
 

 

July 21, 2023 

Greetings  — 

This past Sunday saw heavy rains in the Northeast again causing flash flooding, power 
outages, and canceled airline flights. My bill (A7876) regarding flood disclosure for 
tenants, which was signed into law by the Governor in December, became effective this 

June 21st. The new law requires residential leases to include notice of flood risk and 
flood history as well as notice to tenants of flood insurance available to renters. This 
legislation will help provide renters the information they need to make good decisions 

regarding flood risk to protect their families and possessions. You can read about this 
legislation in Brick Underground and the Brooklyn Eagle.   

For more details about my policy related work you can access my summer newsletter, 
which will also be coming in the mail next week, here.  

Free Rain Barrel and Flood Barrier Distribution 

Last weekend, in partnership with the NYC Department of Environmental Protection, I 

distributed rain barrels to dozens of constituents. I want to especially thank one of my 
summer interns, Dean Rousakis, who stood out in the rain with me and did a fantastic 
job assisting at the event. 

https://nyassembly.gov/leg/?bn=A07876&term=2021
https://www.brickunderground.com/rent/flood-disclosure-law-lease-rider-nyc
https://brooklyneagle.com/articles/2023/07/19/brooklyn-pols-bill-to-disclose-flood-info-to-homebuyers-is-long-overdue/
https://nyassembly.gov/mem/Robert-C-Carroll/story/106827


 

MTA Metro Card Van  

The very popular MTA Metro Card Van will be back in front of my District Office on July 
31st from 10am to 2 pm. See full details on the flyer below and call or email my office if 
you have questions. 



 

 

Mammogram Bus 

Free mammograms and clinical breast exams will be available at the Mammogram Bus 
sponsored by the American-Italian Cancer Foundation in front of my District Office on 
August 15th from 9am to 4:30am.  See full details on the flyer below. Call 1-877-628-

9090 to reserve your spot right away.  



 

 



Free Shakespeare in the Park Tickets at the Windsor Terrace Library 

The Public Theater is distributing Free Shakespeare in the Park Tickets at the Windsor 
Terrace Library (160 E. 5th Street) on Friday, July 28th. Claim your free tickets in 

the neighborhood and later head to the evening performance of Hamlet at the Delacorte 
Theater in Central Park that night at 8pm. Distribution is from 12pm to 2pm or until all 
vouchers are given away! You can find more information here.  
  

If you have any concerns about these or any other legislative or community matter 

please email me at carrollr@nyassembly.gov or call (718) 788-7221. 

 
-Bobby 

 

 
Assemblymember Robert Carroll                    
416 7th Avenue 
Brooklyn, NY 11215 
(718) 788-7221 
 
LOB 557 
Albany NY 12248 
(518) 455 5377 
Carrollr@nyassembly.gov 

  

 

https://info-faqpt.helpscoutdocs.com/article/475-free-shakespeare-in-the-park-tickets-2023#boroughs

